
   

 

 

A Message from Administration 

Anne Frank ForwardAnne Frank Forward  

 

“How wonderful it is that nobody need 
wait a single moment before starting to 
improve the world.” 

Dear Families, 
 
The time has come to distribute the very first round of Progress Reports for AFPS stu-
dents. Please remember to fill out the appropriate portion of the report and return it to the 
school in its original envelope as soon as possible. Please take the time to review the first 
page with your child.  The first page highlights the Learning Skills and Work Habits that 
are to be taught and assessed. The following six skills are the same from Grade 1 – 12:  

• Responsibility; Organization; Independent Work; Collaboration; Initiative; Self Regulation  

Teachers will use the following letter symbols to report on development of these Learning 
Skills and Work Habits during the first four to six weeks of school:  
E – Excellent, G – Good, S – Satisfactory, N – Needs Improvement 
 
The second page of the Progress Report Card informs parents/guardians of the progress 
students are making towards achievement of the curriculum expectations for each sub-
ject/strand. In completing the Progress Report Cards, teachers will check one of the fol-
lowing to indicate progress in each of the subject areas:  
Progressing With Difficulty; Progressing Well; Progressing Very Well.  
 
The evening of Thursday, November 13th and the morning of Friday, November 14th  are 
set aside for the purpose of Parent-Teacher Interviews. There is no school for students on 
the PA day, Friday, November 14th. Anne Frank P.S. has been scheduling Parent-
Teacher Interviews for grades SK-8, during the evening of Thursday, November 13th and/
or the morning of Friday, November 14th depending on teacher availability.  Parents of JK 
students will have an opportunity to visit the classroom and chat with the teachers.   If you 
are unavailable on either of these dates, a telephone interview can be arranged with your 
child’s teacher.  Please contact your child’s teacher to make alternative arrangements. 
 
We look forward to a busy and fun fall season, full of learning and growth.  As always, if 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.  Our door is always open.  
 

Best regards, 
 

Aneta Fishman 
Principal 

BE A LEADER!  BE A LEARNER!  BE A THINKER!  HAVE A VOICE!  HAVE FUN!  INSPIRE LEARNING!  

Upcoming Dates: 

NOVEMBER 

•Nov. 3, 5: Dental Screening 

•Nov. 5: Gr. 8s to Stephen Lewis S.S. 

 Gr. 9 Take Your Kids to  Work  

 Day 

•Nov. 6:  Gr. 5-8 to Anne Frank Play 

•Nov. 7:  Photo Retake Day 

•Nov. 11:  Remembrance Day 

•Nov. 13- Parent-Teacher Interviews 

  14 

•Nov. 14: PA Day—no class for students 

•Nov. 19: Lion Pride Assembly 
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     Contact Us 

431 Ilan Ramon Blvd. 
Maple ON  L6A 0X2 
P: 289-342-1001 / 
    647-795-7745 
F: 289-553-5642 
E: anne.frank.ps@yrdsb.ca 
 
Trustee: Joel Hertz 
P: 905-882-4179 

 

 

School Council Dates 

•          November 3, 2014 

•          December 1, 2014 

•          January 5, 2015 

•          February 9, 2015 

•          March 2, 2015 

•          May 4, 2015 

•          June – TBD Year End celebration and 

wrap up 

DECEMBER 

•Dec. 3:  Int. Girls Reg. Volleyball 

•Dec. 4:  Int. Boys Reg. Volleyball 

•Dec. 5:  Immunizations (Gr. 7 Meningitis, 

 Gr. 8 Girls HPV) 

•Dec. 9:  Lion Pride Assembly 

•Dec. 22- Winter Break—school is closed 

  Jan. 2 
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Give a Roar for the Anne Frank LIONS!!! 

 

At the ceremonial flag–raising on opening day, September 23, the students were thrilled 

to finally find out our team name! From a tally of votes collected by students, the chosen 

name is the Anne Frank Lions! Let our surrounding schools and peers know us by our 

courage, our strength, our focus, and our respect. Let us roar with pride and unity! Let us 

represent the Anne Frank spirit of inclusivity and fairness! GO LIONS!! 

Roots of Empathy 
 

We’ve been invited to participate in a program called Roots of Empathy (ROE). This program teaches 

children about feelings, their own feelings, and the feelings of others. Once every three weeks, Baby 

Sophia and her parent(s) will visit the classroom. Ms. Battaglia, a trained ROE Instructor, will gather the 

children in the classroom around a green blanket and together they watch the baby grow. 

 

The children predict and cheer when their ROE baby reaches the ‘developmental milestones’ of the first 

year. “She can roll all over!” “She got her first tooth!” “She can sit up!” “She can crawl!”  

Ms. Battaglia, the ROE Instructor also coaches the children in observing the baby and reading the cues 

the baby gives as to how the baby is feeling: “Is the baby happy or sad?” “How can you tell?” And we 

use this discussion as a lever for the children to talk about their own emotions and to understand how 

their classmates feel: “Do you smile when you’re happy?” “How can you tell if your friend is happy?” 

Being able to understand how other people are feeling is called Empathy. The ROE Instructor will con-

duct a lesson with the children before and after each Family Visit to prepare and reinforce the teachings 

using a specialized lesson plan for each visit. 

 

For more than ten years across Canada and internationally, thousands of children have been learning 

about respect and care for one another with the lessons started through their Roots of Empathy baby. 

 

We’re excited that we’ve been chosen to participate in Roots of Empathy, and we hope you are too. If 

you have any questions or would like more information, please let us know. 

Holocaust Education Week: Nov. 2-9 

 

 

The week of November 2 to 9, inclusive, marks the 34th annual Holocaust Education Week. 
The focus of this year’s Holocaust Week is “Collaboration”. The purpose of this week has his-
torically been to raise awareness and encourage remembrance of the atrocities perpetrated 
against the Jewish people during the Nazi regime, in the hope of encouraging remembrance 
and denouncing intolerance of all people.  
 
During this week we also want to acknowledge those who were also targeted by this regime as 
a result of their social identities. People of colour, the Roma (commonly referred to as Gyp-
sies), people with physical disabilities, and those who identified as LGBTQ were also subjected 
to intolerance and persecution in Europe. We encourage educators to discuss the Holocaust of 
World War II, the many different people who stood for social justice for all, and also the many 
other forms of genocide worldwide in the past and present, as a means of working towards the 
end of intolerance, discrimination and hatred.  
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School Council 
 
We would like to sincerely thank all parents who came out for our council meeting on the evening of October 6! It was wonderful 
to get such a great response. We are happy to report that a number of parents have committed to being Members at Large for 
our council. The acclaimed positions for this year’s school council are as follows: 
 

Co-Chairs: 
Jenny Gershon 
Rosita Salehi 

 
Secretary: 
Gayla Ber 

 
Co-Treasurers: 

Matthew Ber 
Dan  Jankelow 

 
Thank you to everyone who has volunteered and committed their time to attending the meetings.  Your support is appreciated! A 
special thank you also goes out to Mr. Joel Hertz, Trustee, for attending our meeting! We are fortunate to be part of such a sup-
portive community! 
 
School council meets regularly, and all parents/guardians are invited to join us. Upcoming School council meetings will be held on 
the following dates in the school library: 
 
•          November 3, 2014 
•          December 1, 2014 
•          January 5, 2015 
•          February 2, 2015 
•          March 2, 2015 
•          May 4, 2015 
•          June – TBD Year End celebration and wrap up 
 
Each meeting is preceded by a “Coffee and Chat” from  6:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  The council meeting 
is then held from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. If you are available to attend any of these dates, we 
would love to have you join us. 
 

A Note from our School Social Worker 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

I’d like to take this opportunity to introduce myself. My name is Richard Langhorne and I’m the School Social Worker assigned  to 

Anne Frank P.S. from our Board. I would also like to introduce to you Antonella Cina, who is a social work student who will be 

working with me this year. Antonella is currently pursuing her Master of Social Work degree through the University of Windsor, 

and I will be supervising her placement with my department from September to December 2014. 

 

Antonella and I will be available throughout the academic year to provide short-term support to students affected by social and emo-

tional factors which impact their academic performance. Students are typically referred to us in response to such difficulties as anger 

outbursts, anxiety, depression, family conflict and grief/loss, just to name a few. This support is made available on a voluntary basis 

and requires the consent of the parent/guardian. Discussions with students are also confidential, unless health and safety issues of a 

significant nature arise. 

 

As your School Social Worker, I am also asked to provide support in circumstances where a student is unable or unwilling to attend 

school on a consistent basis. The law requires regular attendance at school until a student reaches 18 years of age or graduation, 

whichever comes first. In cases of serious non-attendance, I support the student, family and the school to develop a plan for im-

proved attendance. 

 

Referrals to a School Social Worker are made through the school Principal. If you have concerns regarding your child, I would en-

courage you to raise your concerns with the classroom teacher and/or the Principal. 

 

Thank you for your time, and I wish you all the best for the school year! 
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A Note from the Eco Team 
 

The Eco Team has been busy starting to come together and begin some initiatives.  Some of 
the exciting eco initiatives that have been taking place, and are continuing, are the Grade 5’s 
participating in a Fall Litter Round Up and Waste Reduction Week from October 20-24.  Octo-
ber 29 was Take Me Outside Day where teachers were encouraged to take their students out-
side for one hour to raise awareness about the importance of getting outside, and show sup-
port for outdoor education.  The eco team will be planning Anne Frank P.S. Stainless Steel wa-
ter bottles and pre-order forms will be coming home soon! 
 
The Eco Team 

From Students at the Peace Tree Conference 
 

On Tuesday October 21st, 2014, three Grade 5 and three Grade 6 students had the opportunity to attend the 

Peace Tree Spirit conference at Maple High School.  The conference began with an introduction by Mrs. Fishman 

as well as some other teachers.   We were introduced to a Canadian rapper named Duane Gibson, a.k.a.  D.O., which 

stands for “Defy the Odds.”  D.O. broke the world record for the longest freestyle rap in 2003. The rap lasted 8 

hours and 45 minutes!  He performed a few of his raps and then talked about his life.  He shared with us that he 

was influenced by Will Smith who was also a rapper that had to defy the odds.  After the opening ceremony, we 

all went to different stations, where we learned about empathy, equality, and many other things.  After complet-

ing two stations, it was time for lunch.  We saw many of our friends from other schools including Nellie McClung 

P.S.  There was one final station after lunch, and at the end of the day, we got to write about all the things we 

learned that we could bring back to Anne Frank P.S.  Before we left, we were lucky to get a picture with D.O. and 

an autograph.  It was an amazing experience! 

Positive Climates for Learning/Huddle-Up Program 
 

The PC4L Team held our first annual Mix it Up Lunch day on Tuesday, October 28th, 

with help from our friends at the Toronto Argonauts’ Huddle Up Against Bullying 

Program. Students had an opportunity to eat lunch with different students than usual, 

and were given a discussion prompt or activity to encourage discussion, build com-

munity, and combat bullying.  The team will be meeting to reflect on the Mix it Up 

Lunch, and to plan for future initiatives for our staff and students.  

 

Students from Grade 7 and 8 have met with representatives from Huddle 

Up Against Bullying to raise awareness of bullying in our school, and to 

promote inclusion amongst students. The representatives will be making 

contributions to monthly Lion Pride assemblies, and will be working with 

students within the school to problem-solve conflicts more effectively.  
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Twoonies for Terry 

 

We are pleased to report that our Twoonies for Terry 

campaign raised $702 for cancer research! Thank you for 

your contribution to this cause! 

Remembrance Day 
 

“Every year on November 11, Canadians pause in a moment of silence to honour and 
remember the men and women who have served, and continue to serve Canada dur-
ing times of war, conflict and peace. We remember the more than 1,500,000 Canadi-
ans who have served throughout our nation’s history and the more than 118,000 who 
made the ultimate sacrifice.”1 At Anne Frank P.S., Remembrance Day is especially im-
portant to us as we gather together as a school to show appreciation for those who 
gave their lives so that we may have the chance to enjoy the freedom to live in har-
mony and peace, without fear of discrimination or injustice. We take pride in our coun-
try, our fellowship, and our common goals as we continue to stand up for justice, 
equality, inclusion, and respect for all. 

Poppies, a symbol of remembrance, are sold to promote awareness, express appre-
ciation, and to raise funds to support veterans.1 Donations will be collected in the office 
and poppies are available for staff, students, and community members. Younger stu-
dents will be have access to poppy stickers in their classrooms.  
 
For more information on Remembrance Day, please visit: http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/remembrance/information-for/
educators/facts-on-remembrance-day 
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